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Worship in February

Click here to join worship on Zoom @ 10:25 a.m. on Sundays!

Sunday, February 7
“The hill we climb if only we dare” is a line from
Amanda Gorman’s poem she read at the
inauguration of President Joe Biden and Vice
President Kamala Harris. Ken, in his sermon "Do
We Dare?", will reflect on her poem and the
challenges she raises for each of us and for our
nation.

Sunday, February 14
“Lincoln, Douglass, and Love” will be Ken’s
message. Abraham Lincoln’s birthday is February
12 and Frederick Douglass’s birthday is February
14, and this fortuitous coincidence is part of the
reason Black History month is celebrated in
February. The 14th is also of course Valentine’s Day. This suggests an
opportunity to explore the role of love in the lives of these two towering figures
in Black History and our shared history: not romantic love, but love in a
religious or spiritual sense applied to the world of political and social change.

Sunday, February 21
“Perennial Wisdom or Perennial Illusion?” Ken writes: “Is it just wishful thinking
to affirm that there are perennial truths and wisdom – including a reality
variously named God, Brahman, Tao, etc. – at the heart of every religious
faith? Or is there indeed trustworthy meaning and purpose for us, a true north
so to speak, if we look deeply enough within every faith tradition… and deeply
within ourselves?” 

Sunday, February 28
As we approach the sobering anniversary of pandemic lock-downs, with
something closer to “normal” still some distance away, Ken’s message will be
“The Only Way Through?” How have we each managed and coped through
this year? Upon what resources, spiritual and practical, have we drawn? Are
there lessons we can apply during what we might call non-pandemic times?   

A reminder that past worship services are available for viewing on our
Old Ship Church YouTube site.

Colin McGinnis has been our tech wizard for Sunday services, expertly
videoing and uploading each service. If you'd like to volunteer to learn the tech
ropes to help out in the future, email Ken Read-Brown.

from the minister’s desk
Musing  
    
I’ve been participating in Old Ship’s “Anti-Racism
Book Group” led by Davalene Cooper. Our reading
thus far has included novels such as Homegoing, by
Yaa Gyasi, and Their Eyes Were Watching God, by
Zora Neale Hurston, as well as non-fiction including
Ibram X. Kendi’s How to Be an Antiracist and most
recently Isabel Wilkerson’s Caste: The Origins of
Our Discontents. 

I’ve been learning a lot – from the books and from the other participants in the
group. And I’ve been coming to realize more fully in my heart what I hope I
knew in my mind – that our nation will remain broken and divided as long as
the deep, deep wound of racism is not healed… and that the healing cannot be
individual only, but must address systemic racism and the white supremacy
baked into our origins, however much we of white skin might like to believe
otherwise.

This month, Black History Month, my first two sermons will address the deep
wound of racism, and will at the same time also lift up reasons for hope. As
Amanda Gorman, the 22-year-old inaugural poet, our nation’s first Youth Poet
Laureate, concluded her poem from the Capitol steps on January 20:

The new dawn blooms as we free it
For there is always light,

if only we’re brave enough to see it
If only we’re brave enough to be it

May we be brave enough to see and to be the light our nation needs, that we,
each and all, need. It must not be too late to answer the call in our Unitarian
Universalist Principles and in the universal teachings of all faiths for justice,
equity, and compassion.

Peace and blessings,
Ken

cell: 781-635-2060
oldshipkrb@gmail.com

Parish House Plans
Update    

Thanks to all of you who have
volunteered to serve on one or
more of the Parish House Planning
Committees. Your sharp minds,
thoughtful insights and warm hearts
ensure that our future Parish
House will be built to meet the
needs of our Old Ship congregation
for years to come!

The Building Design Requirements Team is up and running, chaired by Dennis
Hogan. They are meeting twice a week, with the following guiding goal
statement: “To build a Parish House that complements Old Ship Meeting
House in spirit and style, reflects the principles and spirit of Unitarian
Universalism, functionally serves our needs and mission, is accessible and
welcoming to all, is green and sustainable, meets budget, and prepares our
community for the future.” They have defined the scope of their work, and have
specifically discussed the kitchen and Fellowship Hall spaces so far. Other
areas for discussion include Greening, Technology, and Furniture. In another
couple of weeks, they plan to share their thoughts and invite input from the rest
of our parish community.

The Campus Integration Team, chaired by Laura Harbottle, begins meetings
this week. They will be working closely with the Building Design Team on
issues such as flow of activity, landscape design, incorporating the Memorial
Garden, and parking.

The Financial Resources and Communications Teams will launch in the next
week. Interim Operations will follow after that. If anyone is interested in joining
these last three teams, please contact Nina Wellford or Tom Willson right away.

The archeological survey of 90 Main was done last week – we are awaiting
results.

DJ MacKinnon from Atlantic Development continues to develop various
scenarios for the property at 107 Main Street. He will begin to meet with
neighbors to discuss options soon, and is very willing to speak directly with
anyone.

If you have any questions or concerns or want to join the process, please feel
free to call a member of the Project Management Team (Diane Morrison, Brian
McPhillips, Ron Pollara, Nina Wellford, Tom Willson), the Board, or Ken. Thank
you!

Among Us

We send deep sympathy to Old Ship members
Shan Mohammed and his husband David
O’Malley, and to all Shan’s family. His sister,
Sara Davis, died of COVID-19 on January
19. Our sympathy extends especially to Sara’s

husband Nick and their 21-year-old daughter Eleanor.

We extend healing wishes to Angela Harvey as she continues to do well in the
midst of her cancer treatments. We hold both Angela and Nigel in our
thoughts.

We extend healing wishes to Kitty Ward as she continues her cancer
treatments. Her spirits are good. And her birthday is today, Feb. 2 - Happy
Birthday Kitty!

And we extend healing wishes and prayers to other Old Ship members,
friends, and family, in the midst of health challenges we may not be aware of or
who wish to keep their situations private. We hold one another in our hearts.

Welcome New Members!

Please join us in welcoming Ellie and Clayton Handleman as members of Old
Ship Church.

Pastoral Care Leadership Team       

We are all on the pastoral care team, but our “Pastoral Care Leadership Team”
meets each month to share any concerns about parishioners who are ill, in the
hospital, or facing other significant challenges, and to coordinate responses. If
you have a pastoral concern to share with our Team, please feel free to contact
any member of the group:
Ralph Brown
Liz Flint
Elaine Gomez
Alicia Harkness
Fan Leonard
Catherine Mayes
Carol Valentine
Joan Wilson
Ken Read-Brown

Music Notes

Dear Old Ship,

What kind of music did you listen to
growing up? I grew up playing and
listening to a range of music -- gospel,
bluegrass, jazz, pop, folk, classical, and
the list could keep going. But I've always been especially drawn to classical
music. It is special to me; there are certain pieces of classical music that take
me to a place that nothing else can. I'm lucky to have been provided an
opportunity in life that has allowed me to make and teach music like this. I
didn't have much standing in my way. The deck was stacked in my favor
having been born into a middle-class white family with access to education. My
skin color was never a consideration as to whether or not I could be
a successful musician. When I saw classical musicians perform, I was almost
always watching someone who looked like me.

As we know, February is Black History Month. Sadly, and to no surprise, black
composers and performers have been historically underrepresented in
classical music. In fact, according to a 2014 study by the American League of
Orchestras, less than 2% of musicians in American Orchestras are black. This
number is telling. How can we here at Old Ship Church shine a light on
inequities like these, in classical music or elsewhere?

As with many things, I believe it starts with the individual. So, here is my
humble nod in that direction. Over the next month I will be featuring composers
of color during our Sunday services. Currently at the time of this writing, I am
exploring a lot of different music and I have yet to finish choosing the
selections to be shared in February. It is a delight to discover these new-to-me
pieces, full of beauty and meaning. It is a shame I have gone so long without
knowing some of this music, and I look forward to bringing it to life for you. I
hope that you will enjoy these pieces of art not only for their musical merit but
also for the people who composed them and the social hurdles they have had
to overcome to make it in the world of classical music.

Musically Yours,
Christopher

Educating Hearts and Minds

Greetings from the Children's Religious Education Program!

I hope everyone is enjoying the new year. I definitely breathed a sigh of relief
as I watched the inauguration and proceeding executive orders. It is nice to
know my immigrant friends and my transgender friends can worry a bit less
under the Biden administration. We still have work to do though. I am
especially excited to work with the Sunrise Movement to continue advocating
around the Green New Deal and action on climate change.

In the RE program, we have enjoyed the new year. Early in the month, we
continued our tradition of jumping fire. We named things we wanted to leave in
2020 like our anxiety and the pandemic and things we wanted to bring into
2021. We named goals like having more patience and more focus. The youth
group also went on a hike to Bare Cove Park. It was cold and windy, but we
enjoyed getting outside together.

I want to thank everyone who participated in our RE conversation at coffee
hour on Sunday, January 24. We asked participants two questions: 1. What
was one moment when you felt pride/inspiration/gratitude for the RE program?
2. What do you believe is the purpose of RE at Old Ship? We gathered many
good stories and thoughts on the RE program. The Interim RE team is excited
to dive into all of this at our next meeting. If you didn't get to attend but would
like to answer these questions, please email me!

The work continues! Stay safe folks <3
Chloë

Six feet apart photo op! Youth Group at Bare Cove Park!

Children's Religious Education

Storytime with Debbie
Sunday mornings at 9:30 a.m. join Debbie
Squires-Lee for storytime and discussion on
Zoom. This is open to children and youth of
all ages, and content is geared towards

grades K–4. For the Zoom link, please email Debbie Squires-Lee.

Youth Group
Typically gathers every Sunday afternoon in front of the Meeting House or on
Zoom. We do a check-in. We share stuff we did during the week. We make
plans and discuss current events. We advocate for a more just world. Please
join us! Grades 8–12 are welcome. Contact Chloë or Maureen Butler for more
information.

Life Learning on Zoom!    

The 2020-2021 Life Learning
brochure is available by clicking
here.

Ongoing Groups and
Gatherings

Bodhisattva Study Group —
Gathers each Sunday morning at
8:30 a.m. On the first and third
Sundays, Ken Read-Brown leads us in a twenty minute meditation, then we
read aloud (this year from Welcoming the Unwelcome by the American
Buddhist teacher Pema Chödrön), then we talk, concluding by 9:45 a.m. The
other weeks will include meditation and conversation facilitated by members of
the group. All are welcome. For questions and for the Zoom links, email Ken
Read-Brown.

Men’s Breakfast — Gathers on the second Sunday morning of each month at
8:30 a.m. for sharing and conversation. The next gathering will be February
14. Contact Ralph Brown or Rich Elliott for the Zoom link.

Women’s Breakfast and Conversation — Meets on the fourth Sunday
morning of each month at 8:30 a.m. Open to all the women of the church. The
next gathering will be February 28. We gather to share our lives and enjoy one
another's company. Conversations are confidential and, again, all are
welcome! Click here to join the Zoom meeting.

Sacred Texts Meditation Group — Meets on the second and fourth
Thursdays of each month at 4:00 p.m. We sit for about ten minutes meditation,
then read a chapter from the Tao Te Ching, then we talk, concluding at about
5:15 p.m. All are welcome. For the Zoom link, email Ken Read-Brown.

Ceilidh! — Gathers on the first Tuesday of each month. So our next monthly
song/poem circle will be gathering on Zoom Tuesday evening, February 2, at
7:00 p.m. Welcome the New Year with music and poetry. Email Ken if you have
questions about the ceilidh, or for the Zoom link to attend.

New class coming in March:

Are the Transcendentalists Still Relevant?
Wednesdays, March 10, 17, and 24, led by Ken Read-Brown
7:00 p.m. (and 1:00 p.m. if enough interest)

Emerson has long been a sort of Unitarian saint, with his young friend Thoreau
(though not a church-goer) close behind. Walt Whitman, though not part of
New England transcendentalist circles, was inspired by Emerson. Do these
three 19th century white men still have worthwhile, even helpful, messages for
us in the early 21st century? All are invited to this exploration. Contact Ken
with any questions or to sign up.

The Old Ship Calendar

The Old Ship Church calendar is available on
our website by clicking here.

If you have an upcoming event or meeting and
you want to see it on the calendar, please
email Chloë in the office.

Additionally, if you contact information has
changed, please email Chloë so she can
update the Old Ship database.

Upcoming Committee Meetings on Zoom

Board of Trustees — Thursday, February 4, 7 p.m.
Building Design Committee — Weekly, Mondays 5 p.m. & Thursdays 7 p.m.
Campus Integration Committee — Weekly, Tuesdays 5 p.m.
Committee on Ministry — Tuesday, February 23, 7 p.m.
Deacons — Friday, February 19, 3 p.m.
Interim Religious Education Team — TBD
Pastoral Care Leadership Team — Tuesday, February 9, 1 p.m.
Worship and Music Committee — TBD

Contact Chloë for links to these meetings.

Serving Others

News from the Social Justice Council 

Next SJC Meeting is Saturday, March 13,
at 9 a.m. Please contact Davalene
Cooper for the Zoom link.

Honduras Hope is the February Special
Plate Collection Recipient. 
Last year, we heard from Hingham residents Peter and Kathy Swanson,
who are board members of Honduras Hope, a New Hampshire based non-
profit that works on issues related to health, education, and entrepreneurship
in rural Honduras. (Some Old Shippers have purchased baskets made by
women in one of the organization's empowerment programs.) The community
supported by Honduras Hope has been especially hard hit by two hurricanes
that hit the country in a two week period and by COVID-19. We decided to
support this organization again this year, given its importance to the lives of the
people it serves and the crisis which it now confronts. You can learn more
about the organization at https://www.hondurashope.org/. Kathy Swanson will
be with us at our service on February 14 to briefly update us on their situation. 

You may make your donation online through the Old Ship website by
designating your donation to Honduras Hope or by sending your check to the
church office, payable to Old Ship, with Honduras Hope designated on the
memo line.

Thanks for your support of our special collections this church year.  We have
donated a total of $6573.01 to the UUSC's Guest at Your Table Program
(December Special Plate), $2,229.37 to the Friends of the Homeless of the
South Shore (November Special Plate), and $1925 to the Hingham Food
Pantry (October Special Plate). We also collected $3144.44 at our Christmas
Eve offering to be shared equally between Wellspring, UU Urban Ministry, and
UUSC. We are deeply appreciative of all of these donations to continue our
support of social justice work during the pandemic!

Hingham Food Pantry — The food pantry continues to collect non-perishable
food items on the following dates: Monday, February 1 and 15, from 2:30-4
p.m. and Wednesday, February 3 and 17, from 12:30-2 p.m. General food
items needed include cookies, granola bars, canned beef stew, canned
spaghetti, tuna, pasta sauce, white rice, mac & cheese, and hearty canned
soups. Donations also can be dropped off at Stop and Shop (large bin located
at the front of the store). 

Thank You to our Father Bill's Cooking Teams — The six teams of
volunteers from Old Ship and the surrounding community have continued to
"Serve Others" throughout this pandemic year by providing nutritious meals for
the residents at the Father Bill's Shelter in Quincy. With COVID-19 social
distancing protocols, Father Bill's is providing shelter for 60 adults experiencing
homelessness along with three meals each day. Due to COVID-19, the teams
can no longer meet at the shelter and serve their meal and instead are
dropping off enough food for 120. The shelter is able to use the extra for a
lunch that week.  For the team members who are working at home alone to
prepare the meals, the smiles and big Thank You from the shelter cook say
how much the efforts (and delicious meals) of the cooking teams are
appreciated in these difficult times.  

Currently our six teams are well staffed but if a family wants to help out, Father
Bill's can always use donations of 30 bagged lunches. Check out the Bag
Lunch information at Father Bills-Mainspring Bag Lunches and then contact
the volunteer coordinator Mary Ann Mendes if you would like to
participate. Other ways of helping can be found at Ways to Help- Father Bills-
Mainspring.

Anti-Racism "Drop-In" Book Group — We will meet on Sunday, February
21, at 7 p.m. via Zoom, to discuss Colson Whitehead's Pulitzer Prize winning
novel, The Underground Railroad. If you would like to join our
discussion, contact Davalene Cooper for the Zoom link. Also, for your
reference, here is our schedule for the remainder of the church year.

March 21, at 7 p.m. David Grann, Killers of the Flower Moon: The
Osage Murders and the Birth of the FBI

April 11, at 7 p.m. Toni Morrison, The Bluest Eye

May 16, at 7 p.m. Isabel Wilkerson, The Warmth of Other Suns

June 13, at 7 p.m. Michelle Alexander, The New Jim Crow

Also, the Hingham Unity Council has announced it is sponsoring a community
wide book group for this spring. The first book is Waking Up White by Debbie
Irving, and the discussion is scheduled for February 9. For more information,
go to Community Book Read & Discussion Series: Waking Up White -
Hingham Unity Council.
   
Coming March 7: How Old Ship Can More Directly Support the UU Urban
Ministry? — We are excited to announce that our worship service on March 7
will feature the Executive Director of UUUM, Rev. Mary Margaret Earl, who will
be our preacher, sharing the service with our minister, Ken Read-
Brown. Immediately following the service, we will have an opportunity to learn
more about the programs of the UUUM. This Forum has been scheduled as a
follow-up to our fall discussion regarding Old Ship's interest is engaging more
deeply and directly in antiracism work. Mark your calendars now!

UU Church of the Larger Fellowship (CLF) Prison Ministry Program,
Be a Pen Pal! — The CLF's "Worthy Now Prison Network" provides an
opportunity to live out our Unitarian Universalist values by connecting UUs in
prison with a pen pal.  Most CLF members in prison are new to Unitarian
Universalism and learned about the CLF from friends or cellmates. With no
access to the web or UU Sunday services, people who are incarcerated can
only learn about Unitarian Universalism from the mailings CLF sends them and
the letters they exchange with CLF staff and other Unitarian Universalists like
you! The program matches CLF members who are incarcerated with UUs who
live in the free world. For a minimum of six months, you will exchange friendly
letters on topics of mutual interest. For more information, visit their website at 
Letter Writing Ministry - Worthy Now Prison Ministry Network.

Old Ship Social Justice Action Alert Network — Sign up for the Old Ship
Social Justice Action Alert Network to find out about specific advocacy
opportunities such as letter writing, advocacy calls, and participating in
educational/advocacy events with local legislators. Send your email address
to Davalene Cooper, Keeper of the List.

How secure is Old Ship’s new
database?

I’m Ralph Brown. I have met and worked with
many of you during my 15 years as a member of
Old Ship. Before I retired, I worked as a

computer professional at The Boston Globe. Part of that job was explaining
things to my colleagues who were reporters and editors, not computer
professionals.

Church members and friends received emails during the first week of January
announcing Breeze, a new database for Old Ship, and inviting them to create
online accounts to use it.

In recent conversations, I’ve heard Old Ship people wonder about Breeze
security. Can Breeze be “hacked”, as appears to be happening nearly
everywhere these days? How secure is my information in Breeze?

I volunteered to investigate Breeze security, and report back. I’ve done so, and
am happy to share with you what I’ve found.

First, there is no guarantee that Breeze data cannot be “hacked”. As we’ve
seen recently, nearly any computer system can be compromised. The way to
insure that our personal information won’t be revealed is to not enter that
information in computers in the first place.

Doing so, however, prevents us from using the benefits of computers. And for
the people who are Old Ship, computers help a lot. Especially with the limits
that COVID-19 has placed on our lives, computers have let us continue to
connect with each other.

Old Ship doesn’t force us to use Breeze. We can continue to be part of Old
Ship without Breeze. But Breeze can help us in a lot of ways. And I wanted to
find out if we use it, what it does to protect us.

The first thing I discovered is that Breeze doesn’t use its own computers.
Instead, it contracts with a “datacenter” in California, operated by Lightcrest, a
company that manages Amazon Web Services cloud computing for clients.
Breeze is software, which runs on professionally managed hardware. This
enables Breeze to give its users the highest level of security commercially
available. Datacenters are divided into four categories, for reliable security and
speed. The datacenter that Breeze uses is in the highest category.

Breeze says that it “has never experienced a security breach that has exposed
client data. We definitely take extensive measures to protect the sensitive
information of our organizations.”

All information moving throughout Breeze is encrypted, using the same
standards used for secure credit card transactions. You can make pledge
payments, and others, with Breeze, knowing that they are as secure as is
possible. All other information in Breeze uses the same encryption.

Old Ship has used computers to manage its affairs for some time. An earlier
system maintained membership and financial records, printed labels for
mailings, and provided a membership directory with contact information.
But the earlier system wasn’t available to individuals at Old Ship. Only the
directory, updated about every six months, was available to members and
friends. Old Ship staff had access to the information, but the larger community
didn’t.

Breeze’s benefits for Old Ship people are significant. First off, all Old Ship
members and friends can have Breeze accounts. This lets them maintain their
own information, and access selected information about all other people and
groups in the Old Ship community. Current email addresses and telephone
numbers are available immediately.

Instead of the old, static directory, Breeze offers up-to-date listings of members
and friends, and lets you send emails through that listing. Religious education
people can keep track of participants in their programs. Committee chairs can
build email lists of members, and share information, such as minutes of
meetings, with them.

Breeze enables individual users to download records of their Old Ship
contributions in spreadsheet format, to help compare church records with their
own. Because all contributions are recorded in Breeze, this history of your
contributions also lets you check to see if a check you sent by mail was
recorded.

It is important to note that financial information is confidential —
available only to individuals and to the appropriate Old Ship staff. No
others are able to see financial information.

Breeze can’t guarantee that Old Ship data will never be compromised. But it
does say that “your data is safe and secure and will remain secure for the
future.” In my opinion, that is as good as it gets for computer security.

New Year, New Mask

As we turn to face the new year, let’s toss out our old masks, and start afresh!
Thanks to you, Old Ship crafters sold over 100 masks in December. They are
proving to be an excellent design, and their unique fabrics make us feel great
every time we put one on. So, check out our website HERE and
refresh your face! All proceeds support our work at Old Ship.

Have you ever wanted to visit Alaska? If so, WhaleCoast Alaska 2021 is for
you! Four Alaska UU congregations invite you to experience our unique
environmental and spiritual tour program this summer, when it will be safe to
travel again. See Alaska through the eyes of local UUs, with friendly
homestays and awe-inspiring tour activities. See wildlife, including moose,
bears, caribou, whales, bald eagles, sea lions, etc. Visit Denali National Park.
Experience Native Alaskan culture. WhaleCoast Alaska is an inspirational way
to visit our beautiful state. Complete info at: www.WhaleCoastAK.org. This is a
once-in-a-lifetime experience you won't want to miss!

Important Parish House Reminder

Our weekday renter of the Fellowship Hall is “Launch” – a state-funded
program whose mission is “to empower and encourage self-determination for
individuals with disabilities by accessing work and social opportunities in a truly
community-based setting.” Launch is a source of very helpful income for us,
but just as importantly we are pleased to be able to support their good work.

Please remember that the Fellowship Hall is exclusively for the use of
Launch — do not walk through or enter for any reason on any day (even
weekends). This is more important than ever during the time of Covid-19,
to help ensure the safety and health of Launch clients and staff. 

Happy Valentine's
Day from your
friends at Old Ship
Church!

https://oldshipchurch.org/uploads/3/4/4/6/34464488/2020_0910_life_learning_2020-2021_imposed.pdf
https://visitor.constantcontact.com/d.jsp?m=1102270631086&p=oi
mailto:office@oldshipchurch.org
http://www.oldshipchurch.org/

